
 
 

 

 
District Highlights 

Superintendent - Gina A. Potter, Ed.D. 
Week of September 20, 2019 

 
REGULAR BOARD MEETING: ​THURS, OCTOBER 10 @ 5PM - Ocean View Hills School 
On Thursday, October 10th beginning at 5 p.m. there will be a regular Board Meeting.  
 
SYSD FALL BREAK:  ​Mon, Sept. 23 - Mon, Oct. 7th 
All of the south San Diego county school districts, including ours are on the “Common Calendar” 
which means that our schools will be closed for the next two weeks for Fall Break.  
 
DISTRICT OFFICE CLOSED TO THE PUBLIC:  ​2nd Week of Fall Break 
Although our schools are closed completely for Fall, Winter and Spring breaks our district office 
will be open to support families and staff for a portion of each holiday break.  
 

SYSD Holiday Break Dates District Office Open  
to the Public 

Dates District Office Closed 
to the Public 

Fall Break 
Sept 23 - Oct 7 

Sept. 23 - 27; and will reopen to 
the public on October 7, 2019 

Sept 30 - Oct 4 

Thanksgiving Break 
Nov 25 - 29 

Will reopen to the public on 
December 2, 2019 

Nov 25 - 29 

Winter Break 
Dec 23 - Jan 13 

Will reopen to the public on 
January 6, 2020 

Dec 23 - Jan 3 

Spring Break 
March 23 - April 6 

March 23 - 27; and will reopen 
to the public on April 6, 2020 

March 30 - April 3 
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2019 NASS/ACSA FEDERAL ADVOCACY CONFERENCE:  
Superintendent Potter in Washington, D.C. September 14-17 (Sat-Tues) 
 

 
 
Superintendent Potter was one of two administrators selected by the Association of California 
School Administrators (ACSA) Region 18 (San Diego & Imperial Counties) to advocate at the 
federal level in Washington, D.C. on behalf of education at the 2019 NASS (National 
Association of School Superintendents & ACSA Federal Advocacy Conference from Sunday, 
September 15 through Tuesday, September 17.  ACSA Region 18 will refund the district for the 
registration and travel costs for Superintendent Potter to attend this federal advocacy event. 
 
Below is an overview of this federal education advocacy IgnitED event. 
 
The National Association of School Superintendents invites education leaders from across the nation to 
join policy experts as they ignite change during three days of advocacy centered on educational equity in 
the nation’s capital. 
 
This is a unique opportunity for leaders like you to come together to network, engage, hear from 
education experts, equity partners and students, and to level up your skills as advocates for the students 
and communities you serve. 
 
Dr. Potter was honored to meet with the following national leaders during this federal education 
advocacy trip: 
 

● National Association of School Superintendents (NASS) Executive Director - Jonathan Raymond, 
J.D. 

● 7th United States Secretary of Education - Rod Paige 
● Association of California School Administrators, Federal Legislative Advocate - Adonai Mack 
● Human Rights Campaign, Governmental Relations Director - David Stacey & Ellen Khan 
● United States Assistant Secretary of Education - Frank Brogan 
● Chief of Staff & Representatives for:  

○ Senator Kamala Harris 
○ Speaker Speaker & Congresswomen Nancy Pelosi 
○ Congressman Scott Peters 

● Congressman Scott Peters 
 
The talking points our federal education advocacy congregation focused on regarding the topics 
of: 
 

● Federal Education Budget:​  Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA) 
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● S.1299 - 21st Century STEM for Girls and Underrepresented Minorities Act 

 
● Equality Act 

 
● Special Education:​  Individuals with Disabilities Education Act (IDEA) Part B & Part C 

○ H.R.4107 - Funding Early Childhood Education is the Right IDEA 
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U.S. Assistant Secretary of 
Education, Frank Brogan 
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CALIFORNIA PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION LOW INCOME OVERSIGHT BOARD 
MEETING​:  Monday, September 16 from 9am-3pm ​(Mata) 
Our district was selected to host the statewide California Public Utilities Commission Low 
Income Oversight Board Meeting on Monday, September 16th.  A special thanks to Vista Del 
Mar Middle who staged the event in their auditorium.  Also, we recognize Francisco Mata our 
Coordinator of Public Relations & Community Services who served as the district coordinator 
and facilitator for the event.  
 
A very special thank you to Board President Irene Lopez, Board Clerk Antonio Martinez and 
Board Member Rudy Lopez for attending this event on behalf of the district. 
 
Below are details about the meeting. Also attached are the meeting agenda and celebration 
flyers.  
  
Meeting Details: 
 
The Low Income Oversight Board (LIOB) strives to strengthen its relationship with 
community-based and non-profit organizations who serve similar audiences and focus on topics 
and issues that complement the LIOB’s mission, vision and guiding principles. In the spirit of 
continuous improvement, they invite feedback about ways they can encourage community 
based organizations to participate. The LIOB likes to hear suggestions to help determine the 
agenda for the next LIOB Board meeting. As an organization that serves low-income 
Californians the Board values the roles of these community leaders. 
 
Agenda Link:  
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B4_Wiy0SKQVcMkp5M2U2ZEFha0szRnBNU2d2emctdjFBZkdJ/
view?usp=sharing  
 
Celebration Details: 
 
The celebration featured the San Ysidro High School Mariachi and Vista Del Mar Middle Ballet 
Folklórico. A Taquero served tacos and sides FREE for all attendees. Community based 
organizations and SDG&E had informational booths available for the audience.  
The dignitaries who attended the event were: 
 

● Ambassador Carlos Gonzalez Gutierrez, Consul General de Mexico in San Diego 
● California State Senator Ben Hueso 
● California State Assemblymember Lorena Gonzalez-Fletcher  
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MEXICAN INDEPENDENCE DAY CHALK ART AT SAN YSIDRO MIDDLE SCHOOL 
On Monday, September 16, 2019, San Ysidro Middle School had their Mexican Independence 
Day Chalk Art at Friendship Plaza. Students showcased their talents with wonderful chalk art 
illustrations.  
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OCEAN VIEW HILLS VISIT PHOTO HIGHLIGHTS 
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LA MIRADA PRINCIPAL HIRING TIMELINE ​(Human Resources) 
The District is utilizing standard hiring protocol for this position which includes: accepting online 
applications via EdJoin, paper screening, two rounds of interviews and reference checks. 

● Posted: August 16, 2019 - September 2, 2019 
● Paper Screening: September 5, 2019 - September 9, 2019 
● First Round Interviews: Week of September 9th 
● Second Round Interviews: September 24, 2019 
● Candidate recommended to Board: October 10, 2019 
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BOC MEETING SCHEDULE 
Please see link below to access the BOC meeting schedule: 
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B4_Wiy0SKQVcQXVLeFZYcXRYSDh5WHJLSm50NG51MlQtd
Hpv/view?usp=sharing  
 
 
MEDIA UPDATE ​(Francisco Mata) 
 
Below is a list of recent news article/s: 
 

● History: The Mendez Family Fought School Segregation 8 Years before Brown v. Board 
of Ed 

○ https://www.history.com/news/mendez-school-segregation-mexican-american 
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